
Dear editors,  

 

Even though the first author of the manuscript is a non-native 
English speaker, the manuscript was edited for grammatical 
and language errors by the second author of the article. The 
second author is a native English speaker who completed all his 
schooling in the United States. Also, the third author who is 
also a US national edited the manuscript 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
Julie Bejoy 

 


